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WEST HESLERTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Head: Rachel Wells B.A.(Hons)Q.T.S. NPQH 
High Street, West Heslerton, Malton, North Yorkshire. YO17 8RD 
Telephone: 01944/728286; E-mail:- admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk ;  
 

“Children are at the centre of all we do.”  

NEWSLETTER 27th JUNE 2025 

Our newsletter is also available to view on the school website at:  
https://heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/newsletters 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
                                                                                                  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY DATES 
Friday 27th June, Y3 & Y4 return from East Barnby. 
Monday 30th June, Gymnastics club Y3 – Y6 week 8. 
All library books returned to school. 
Wednesday 2nd July, Open Evening 3:30pm-5pm for all 
children and their families currently attending school, 
see box right. 
Friday 4th July, Friends sponsored walk, see box below. 
Monday 7th July, All costumes in school please. 
Friday 11th July, End of year play performance 1.30 and 
6pm.  
Monday 14th July, Sports Afternoon. 
Wednesday 16th July, 

• Year 6 to Crucial Crew. 

• Reserve Sports Afternoon. 
Thursday 17th July, Leavers Service at Church for all 
children and parents, 9.15am. Please join us. 

• Leavers Day activities for all children. 
Friday 18th July, last day for pupils. 
Monday 21st July, Staff Training Day. 
Tuesday 22nd July, Staff Training Day. 
 

Summer Break. 
 

Monday 1st September, Staff Training Day. 
Tuesday 2nd September, Staff Training Day. 
Wednesday 3rd September, School opens to pupils. 
 
There may be changes to these dates. Please check the 
school website and Dojo for details.  

 

KEEPER WOOD 
 

97.25% 
 

FARTHING WOOD 
 

92.13% 

BADGER WOOD 
 

95.45% 
 

OPEN EVENING 
We are looking forward to welcoming everyone to 
our Open Evening. This will take place on 
Wednesday 2nd July, 3.30-5pm. This evening is 
aimed at children and families already at the school. 
You will be able to view your child's work from this 
year, meet their current teachers, see their new 
classrooms and staff if appropriate. If arriving after 
3.30pm, please come in to school through the main 
entrance. This event is, of course, free. You may wish 
to bring cash and/or cards for some opportunities on 
offer. 

PARENT CARER VOICE 
Representatives from Parent Carer Voice will attend 
school to talk to parents. They will be able to advise 
you in the hall about support groups that may help 
any individual needs your child may have. 

LOST PROPERTY 
Lost property will be out in the hall. Please reclaim 
any items that your child may have misplaced. 

UNIFORM 
A second hand uniform stall will be set up outside 
(weather permitting). Please bring cash, all uniform 
items priced at £1. Proceeds will go to Friends of 
School. 

KEMPS BOOK SHOP 
Kemps books will set up a stall in the school hall. This 
will provide a choice of books to buy for holiday 
reading. They can take cash and card payments. 

FAIRTRADE ITEMS 
Fairtrade items will be available to buy from our 
school stall in the hall. Please bring cash for 
purchases. 

CHILDCARE OPPORTUNITIES 
Please pop outside to view our school woodland 
area and see what happens at our after school 
childcare club. 
 
We look forward to welcoming everyone. 
 

FRIENDS SPONSORED WALK 
Please join us at 1pm for the Friends Sponsored Walk 
on Friday 4th July. Bring cash for refreshments on sale 
from Friends of School. 
Sponsorship forms were sent home at the end of May. 
Replacements (if needed) are available from the office. 

mailto:admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk
https://heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/newsletters
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READING CHALLENGE 
 

Details coming soon. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

LOVELY COMMENT RECEIVED THIS WEEK 
  
I just want to say a really big thank 
you to yourself, staff and everyone invo
lved in getting the school gates open th
is morning.  
There would be a lot of extra unseen h
ard work and I'm very grateful to you fo
r this especially today so that younger 
children could come for 
their taster day. … 
So thankyou as always doing everythin
g to keep school going and I'm so grate
ful. Thankyou  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
              
 
 
  

RECYCLING BOXES 
Now we all have the new bins delivered to our  
Ryedale homes, if people have spare unbroken 
recycling boxes that they don’t have a use for, we 
will gladly use them in after school club. 
Black or green ones please. 
These can be popped on the ramp near the office 
and we will move them into school. 

SCHOOL LIBRARY BOOKS 
All school library books to be returned next week for a 
stocktake and sort out ready for the new school year. 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 

 

SCHOOL FOOTWEAR 
Many children are attending school in school shoes, 
some are wearing trainers. School uniform is smart black 
shoes please and we will be expecting children to wear 
these from September. 
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SEND support 
For those families with children with specific needs, Special Educational Needs and Disabilities support (SEND) can 
be hard to find, follow or understand. The parentcarervoice group can provide support to families to find the 
information they need. Their contact details are here. The parentcarervoice group will also attend our Open 
Evening in the summer term so that everyone feels supported. 
 

              
 
 
                         
 
                  

PE KIT 
Our full PE kit is white T shirt or sports T shirt, black or dark blue sports shorts or trousers and sports trainers. In 
cooler months, children may choose to bring a sports fleece or top to wear. Please will you ensure your child is 
wearing all of these items on PE and sports club days. NYC rules state they should not take part if their kit is 
deemed unsafe for activities. 
 
Several children have recently not attended school in full sports kit on PE days or days when attending a sports 
club. We have been lenient and phoned home on several occasions for kit to arrive in time for the session. Due to 
workload, we cannot be doing this routinely. If a child is not dressed appropriately, they will be taught the PE but 
cannot take part in the practical part of the lesson. To prevent children missing practical PE sessions when not in 
kit on their PE day, a parent has requested reverting back to children changing into PE kit at school for their PE 
lessons. This happened in schools pre Covid.  
 
Changing takes 15 minutes of each lesson so results in far less PE teaching taking place for all children each week. 
It would also mean that children miss time being taught by sports coaches at clubs due to getting changed and 
changed back. Space for children changing separately is also an issue in our small school. 
 
Due to the increase in pupil numbers since 2017, we do not have enough space in school to store 80 PE kits. 
Children would therefore need to bring their PE kit to school each day when they have PE, just like they do at 
secondary school. This means that children are still missing PE if they forget their kit and all children would have 
less PE teaching every week. 
 
In order to help all families remember PE days, a regular day is identified by class teachers each term. This day will 
only change if other sports or school events are scheduled and notice will be given.  These days are written into 
planners by children and included in school newsletters and on dojo at the start of each term.  
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MOBILE PHONES IN SCHOOL 
Just a reminder that if children need to have a 
mobile phone in school that this is handed into 
the office at morning registration and collected 
at the end of each day. This is to limit items 
going missing and safeguarding legislation states 
that no phones should be near young children in 
schools. 

EAST BARNBY 2025 
Lots of fun and adventures at East Barnby! 
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EAST BARNBY 
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